
Association News…Currently 
there is one open position on the BMRPOA 
Board of Governors.  Soon we will be 
electing two additional Governors to start in 
June. Responsibility includes attending 
monthly Association Board meetings, 
chairing a community event, attending a 
Township Council and a Land Use meeting 
when assigned. If you are interested in 
serving on the board please give us a call: 
973-347-1040.

NOMINATION Committee:
We have two existing board members who 
are up for re-election and their names are on 
the ballot:

Marsha Wyckoff
    I have lived in West Brookwood for 13 
years. Currently, I am serving as a governor 
on the B.M.R.P.O.A. Board.  I have headed 
the ice cream social and the Fall Festival 
and have been a street representative.

Harold Wyckoff
    I have resided in West Brookwood for 13 
years and am currently serving as Treasurer 
on the Board of Governors. In the past, I 
have run Clean-Up Day, Ice Cream Social 
and the Budget Committee.

Reminder, The Association is on 
facebook for members of West 
Brookwood.  Request to be a friend: 
https://www.facebook.com/westbrookwood.
poa 
Share stories, events, recipies, etc..

WE NEED YOU....to become a volunteer street
representative for:  Adair, Banker, and Beech

Know your Street Representative
They are here to help you

Acorn…………..Lissette Hernandez…………….219-7329
Adair…………................................................................
Ash/Union…..Dolores Bollinger…………………769-7345
Avon…………...Anthony Laulette………………..347-1950
Banker…………Dan Forlenza……………………....347-5526
Beech………….Kevin Tevis…………………………..879-4528
Belton………….Laura McVicar……………………..448-8680
Broad…………..Elaine Carr…………………………..347-4461
Chestnut/Waterloo….Kathy Stevenson……..448-8869
Glen Brook/Lower River…Dee Garrison.……448-7085
Lauren………….Louis Gomez……………………….347-6669
Lockwood…....Kristi Bristol…………………732-735-5931
Mayne………….Dan Kreuder……………….862-354-4923
Robert……….…Carol Tarnowski………………….670-3701
Springbrook/Upper River..Yvonne Reeves.347-8807

West Brookwood
Board of Governors 2013-2014

President....................................Barbara McLoughlin
Vice President……………………………………….Laurie Joudi
Secretary………………………………………..Barbara Kostiuk
Treasurer...........................................Harold Wyckoff
Governor……………………………………….Marsha Wyckoff
Governor…………………………………….Daniel McLoughlin
Governor………………………………………………..Kevin Tevis
Governor…………………………………………….Dan Forlenza
Governor……………………………………………___________
Members:  Meetings are scheduled the 4th 
Wednesday of the month at the Byram 
Municipal Building at 7:30pm. Please check
your e-mail for the meeting agenda.
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ASSOCIATION NEWS
Would you like to have a community BBQ 
hosted by BMRPOA?  We are thinking 
August 23rd but we will need you to RSVP 
as soon as possible BUT NO LATER 
THAN June 1st to your street representative
or e-mail Kevin Tevis at 

https://www.facebook.com/westbrookwood.poa
https://www.facebook.com/westbrookwood.poa
http://www.bmrpoa.homestead.com/
mailto:bmrpoa@verizon.net


kevintevis@gmail.com so that we may 
properly plan for this event.

 Upcoming Association Events:
Spring Clean-up:
When:  Saturday, April 12, 2014

  (rain date:  Sunday, April 13th)
Time: 10:00am to 1:00pm
Meet: Riverside Park for coffee & donuts

Pick up gloves and plastic bags
Lunch: 1:00pm at Riverside Park
RSVP: by April 5th to Barbara McLoughlin

 barbara.mcloughlin2@verizon.net
Students can earn community service hours.
If you are unable to volunteer a few hours for 
the Clean Up, please collect any debris that has 
accumulated on your own property over the winter so
our neighborhood looks great this spring.

Ice Cream Social:  
When:  Saturday, June 21, 2014 
Where: Riverside Park 6:30pm to 7:30pm

We have a new twist on the annual…
Fall Festival, Halloween Decorating Contest

and the Holiday Decorating Contest
Look for details in your Summer

Newsletter!
Water Department News

The Water Department will be closed on the 
following dates in 2014:

Wednesday,
January 1

New Year’s Day

Monday, January
20

Birthday of Martin
Luther King, Jr.

Monday, Washington’s Birthday

February 17

Monday, May 26 Memorial Day

Friday, July 4 Independence Day

Monday,
September 1

Labor Day

Monday,
October 13

Columbus Day

Tuesday,
November 11

Veterans Day

Thursday,
November 27

Thanksgiving Day

Thursday,
December 25

Christmas Day

However, In case of an emergency you can 
call the office and leave a message and 
depending upon the severity, your call will 
be answered accordingly.

Reminder:  If you are changing from a 
landline phone to your cell phone as your 
main phone number, or if you have a new e-
mail address, please notify the Water Dept.
There is no way we can notify you about 
important issues if we do not have the 
current information and please print legibly. 

Community News

The Scholarship 
program for 2014 had been reinstituted due

to two generous donations.  We would like 
to continue the program in 2015 and hope 
that this will be possible through your 
donations.

This is how the program works:  West 
Brookwood High School Seniors participate 
for an opportunity to win a $500.00 
scholarship. They show proof of an 
admissions letter from the college they wish 
to attend and write a 250 word essay.  
Judges vote, scores are tallied then the 
student is presented with a certificate and a 
check. Pictures are posted on the website: 
www.bmrpoa.homestead.com and in the 
township journal and can be posted on our 
very own facebook page:  
https://www.facebook.com/westbrookwood.
poa The winning essay can be read in our 
West Brookwood newsletter.

It’s a proud moment for the student, their 
family and the community of West 
Brookwood. This is a great opportunity to 
feel a sense of community by participating 
in a program for young adults. 

You may donate any amount you wish.  
Please make your check payable to:
 BMRPOA, Inc. Scholarship Fund.

Attention all dog owners:  The month of 
April is Byram Township’s dog license 
renewal and a free rabies clinic. For 
information Contact the Township or visit 
their website: www.byramtwp.org.
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